
 

St Andrews Primary, Clifton Campville & 
Mary Howard Primary, Edingale 

.A Mighty Summer Term 1 

As we wrap up the first term of summer, it’s hard to believe that just four weeks have passed at Mary Howard and St 
Andrews. However, these 19 days have been nothing short of extraordinary, filled with enriching events and activities 
that have significantly enhanced our curriculum offer. 

A Successful Ofsted Visit One of the highlights of this term was our long-awaited 
visit from Ofsted at St Andrews. We are thrilled to report that the inspections went 
well, and our schools’ vision and values truly shone through. The feedback we 
received is a testament to the hard work and dedication of our staff, children, and 
the wider school community. 

Celebrating VE Day In addition to the inspections, we had a wonderful time 

celebrating VE Day. Our festivities included a flag-raising ceremony, a vibrant street 

party, and a round robin of activities designed to deepen our children’s understanding of this significant historical 

event. It was heartwarming to see our community come together to commemorate such an 

important moment in history. 

Engaging in Science and Sports Our science curriculum has also been thriving this term, with 

children actively growing plants as part of our science topic. This hands-on approach not 

only engages our children but also fosters a deeper understanding of the natural world. 

Moreover, our students have been participating in a variety of sporting competitions, 
showcasing their talents and teamwork. 

A Mease Trip to the Think Tank To mark British Science Week, the entire Mease family 

embarked on an exciting trip to the Think Tank. This experience provided our children with a 

unique opportunity to explore scientific concepts in an interactive environment, further igniting their curiosity and 

passion for learning. 

Year 6 SATs Lastly, we are proud of our Year 6 students who have been diligently 

preparing for their SATs. Their hard work and determination have been impressive, 

and we are confident that they will shine in their assessments. 

In just 19 days, we have accomplished so much, and we look forward to more 
exciting events and learning opportunities in the weeks to come. Thank you to 
everyone in our school community for your continued support and enthusiasm! 

Let’s keep growing and flourishing together! 
Warm regards,    
Rachel Mills 

Executive Head, Mary Howard Primary and St. Andrews School 

 
https://maryhoward.staffs.sch.uk/             and            https://st-andrews-cliftoncampville.staffs.sch.uk/ 
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